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Comments The disruption to local traffic and pollution to the local environment this proposal will generate should
be enough to prohibit planning permission to be granted for the proposed works. The road leading from
the entrance to Evergreen Farm travelling west past the entrance to Standen House is too narrow for
private vehicles to pass. Therefore it is inevitable that lorries will cause major hold ups and gridlock to
buses as well as when coach parties visit Standen House(NT). With wind directions now commonly
coming from a northerly direction in recent years and periods of either droughts or floods, these will
carry air and water borne contaminated particulates and building debris excavated from the site across
to our land at Standen, polluting and despoiling this haven of tranquillity for visitors and wildlife alike;
as will the constant background noise of the constant stream of HGVs. I do hope that the Planning
Department will take all of these relevant factors into consideration before arriving at a decision. Thank
you. Kind regards, Patricia Ross
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